IMBODEN AREA CHARTER SCHOOL
LEA 3840700
ESSER Funding Utilization Plan
Update June 7, 2022


Introduction
As a result of the Covid 19 pandemic, Imboden Area Charter School has been allocated relief funding from DESE in three separate packages.  The first package finalized in November 2020 awarded the school an allocation of $19,049.26.  Package two was published January 2021 and saw the school receive an additional $89,697.02 allocation.  Then in March of 2021, DESE released another funding notice allocating an additional $201,668.54 to IACS in Covid Relief funds.  The ARP package that was released in March of 2021 includes a minimum 20% set aside to address learning losses.  Therefore, IACS is required to set aside a minimum of $40,561.37 for addressing learning loss.  In May of 2022, DESE released funding notifications including an additional $541.37 in ESSER II funding, and an additional $1138.33 in ARP ESSER funds.  

Timeline of Obligation
Current information provides liquidation dates for each allocation.  The original $19,049.26 package must be liquidated by September 30, 2022.  The second allocation of $89,697.02 must be obligated prior to September 30, 2023, and the third allocation of $201,668.54 must be obligated prior to September 30, 2024.  
Plans for Utilizing Funds Listed in Original Plan
The Imboden Area Charter School will utilize ESSER funds in the following ways:
· Purchase of additional laptop computers to support a potentially virtual learning environment.
· Hire a teacher’s aide to provide students with additional support to limit learning loss.
· Renew subscription to Renaissance Learning’s STAR and Accelerated Reading programs.
· Supplement contract services with school janitors to provide additional cleaning and disinfecting.
· Purchase of PPE to limit the spread of Covid.
· Renew agreement with Lincoln Learning to provide digital content to virtual students.
· Purchase of supplemental mathematics learning materials.
· Purchase of supplemental RISE approved literacy materials.
· IACS will continue to provide underperforming students with after school tutoring in literacy and mathematics.  This program has been previously funded by ESA, but could be funded by ESSER to address learning loss.
· Assist with continuity of operations or budgetary shortfalls resulting from the pandemic.

Additional Plans for Utilization of Funds as of June 2022
· IACS has worked closely with Tally Harp from DESE, Lana Jean and Chrissy Sain from the NEA COOP to align IACS’ literacy program with Science of Reading Guidelines.  IACS has made the decision to purchase a new core reading program, Content Knowledge Language Arts, for all grade levels Kindergarten through 8th.  The cost of this endeavor is estimated at $32,000.00.
· Along with the adoption of a new core literacy program, IACS again has worked with the aforementioned ladies to bolster IACS’ Dyslexia Intervention program.  IACS has decided to invest in the Take Flight program to provide to students scoring well below grade level in literacy.  The expected cost of this program is around $10,000.00
· IACS is strongly considering hiring a second teacher’s aide utilizing ESSER funds to provide additional support to students and teachers.
· IACS will be investigating the possibility of applying ESSER funds to the purchase of an additional school bus.

